
 MINUTES OF THE MARYLAND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

November 1, 2023 

I. Call to Order

Rashad Pinckney called the Maryland Transportation Commission meeting to order on 

Wednesday, November 1, 2023, at 10:30 AM via Teams meeting.  

II. Roll Call

The following individuals were present: 

Debra Carter, Member 

Rudolf-Victor De Leon Dinglas, Member 

Debra Farrar-Dyke, Member 

Jennifer Hill Leineweber, Member 

George Littrell, Jr., Member 

Lisa Weimin Liu, Member 

John Lunn, Member 

Barbara Richman-Kahn, Member 

Rizwan Siddiqi, Member 

Gary Simpson, Member 

Greg Snook, Member 

Justin Towles, Member 

Mario VillaSanta, Member 

MDOT Staff Brittany Brothers 

MDOT Staff Rashad Pinckney 

MDOT Staff Sean Winkler 

MDOT Staff Tyson Byrne 

III. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Mr. Pinckney asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the October 4, 2023 meeting. Mr. 

Littrell made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Hill Leineweber seconded the motion. 

The motion carried unanimously. 

IV. MDOT Federal Grant Pursuits

Mr. Pinckney introduced Sean Winkler, Federal Infrastructure Strategy Manager, MDOT TSO. 

Mr. Winkler provided members with a presentation about MDOT grant opportunities and 

support. His presentation included background information about infrastructure laws; available 



MDOT grant support and resources; recent grant awards and submissions; and grant 
development. At the conclusion of his presentation, he fielded questions from the members. 

 
 

V. Dedication of MDOT Facilities 

 

Mr. Pinckney provided members with an overview of the dedication request for Channon Green. 

Mr. VillaSanta made the motion to approve the dedication request and Mr. Dinglas seconded the 
motion. Members discussed that the proper documentation was not presented and they would 

like to hold off on approving this dedication. Mr. VillaSanta and Mr. Dinglas both revoked their 
motions. Mr. Bryne asked for a motion to table the discussion on this dedication until letters 
from the delegation endorsing this dedication are available. Ms. Farrar-Dyke made the motion to 

table this dedication for the time being and Ms. Richman-Kahn seconded the motion. The motion 
carried unanimously. 

 
 
VI. Adjournment 

 
Mr. Pinckney asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting and reconvene on December 6, 2023. 

The members made a unanimous motion and the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 


